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4FRI Rim Country DEIS 
c/o Coconino National Forest Supervisor's Office 
1824 South Thompson Street 
Flagstaff, AZ 86001 
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Because of the US Forest Service's history of altering my official comment in the 4FRI NEPA process 
by changing my submitted text to mean the exact opposite of what I submitted, I want all of my actual 
words to be printed in the Rim Country 4FRI online and hard copy public comments, including my 
complete EJ complaint. 

PRESCRIBED FIRES/WILDFIRES/MANAGED WILDFIRES 

There is a fundamental manipulation of language in the DEIS that repeatedly pits the benefits of 
prescribed fires with wildfires. This is misleading and deadly because it conveys the message that, if the 
public supports 4FRl's burn program, our citizens will be exchanging the smoke pollution from high 
intensity fires for that of low intensity prescribed fires. The concept of managed wildfires, in which the 
FS expands lightning strikes to thousands or tens of thousands of acres by ground and aerial ignition, is 
not explained. Managed wildfires are increasingly becoming the land management tool of choice 
because they are exempt from ADEQ's air quality restrictions. Therefore, the truth is that the FS will 
engage in an increasing number of prescribed fires and managed wildfires within the 4FRI boundaries 
and beyond. That combined amount of smoke pollution is the real amount of smoke pollution that our 
citizens will be forced to breathe. 

DISEASES 

The DEIS downplays the health consequences of the 4FRI burn program. The number, severity and 
prevalence of medical conditions that will be caused or worsened by the smoke pollution that Rim 
Country 4 FRI will generate is staggering. The PM 2.5 that is contained in this smoke shortens the lives 
of people with heart, lung, stroke, diabetes, cancer and autoimmune diseases along with harming the 
health of the fetus and the developing lungs of children. The 4FRI team has been provided with hard 
copies of these public health studies references as early at 2011. As recently as November 27, 2019, 
Harvard University's T. H. Chah School of Public Health published in the British Medical Journal BMJ 
that short term exposure to fine particulate matter that is found in wildfire smoke led to higher rates of 
septicemia, or blood poisoning, kidney failure, urinary tract infections, skin and other tissue infections 
and electrolyte disorders ... " Researchers defined "short-term" as exposure on the day of hospitalization 
and compared the pollution levels to the day before. As the amount of PM2.5 increased between the 
days analyzed, so did the hospital admission rate connected to those disease groups. Further, the link 
between exposure to fine particulate matter and hospitalizations was still evident even when the daily air 
pollution levels were lower than current World Health Organization guidelines and the less-stringent US 
regulatory standards. "The study shows that the health dangers and economic impacts of air pollution 
are significantly larger than previously understood", said Yaguang Wei, the study's lead author. 


































